Thessalon

January, 2021

MUNICIPAL OFFICE CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC

The Municipal Office remains closed to the public until further notice due to the provincial lockdown. You can contact the office by phone (705) 842-2217 or by email townofthess@thessalon.ca.

SKI TRAILS

Council is planning to re-open the ski trails for the season. Please contact our office for more information at (705) 842-2217.

TAX E-BILLING

Tax E-Billing is now available. Please contact MaryKaye for further information at (705) 842-2217.

SUMMER STUDENT JOB APPLICATIONS

Please watch for upcoming summer student job opportunities.

WINTER STORAGE AVAILABLE AT LAKESIDE PARK

Winter storage of trailers will be available for non-seasonal residents at the Thessalon Lakeside Park after September 30th to on or before May 2nd The fee is \$268 (includes HST).

WATER LINES – WINTER WEATHER

In extremely cold temperatures, the Town Superintendent would like to remind residents to run the water approximately the size of a pencil to prevent the waterline from freezing.

WINTER PARKING

By-Law 1399 prohibits parking on municipal roads, streets and lanes in the Town of Thessalon between the hours of 11:00 p.m. and 8:00 a.m. from December 1st to April 30th to facilitate snow removal.

PRIVATE PROPERTY SNOW REMOVAL

Residents are reminded that placing snow on municipal property is in contravention of By-Law 1400 and liable to a fine pursuant to the Provincial Offences Act.

VOLUNTEER DRIVERS NEEDED

Volunteer drivers for the Town of Thessalon are required for transportation services that are now available Monday to Friday in our community for seniors and persons with a disability. As a volunteer driver, you can expect:

- -to be reimbursed for mileage
- -to have fun and make new friends
- to feel helpful and connected to your community

The program is offered through the Dr. H. S. Trefry Memorial Centre. Please call 705-246-0036 to volunteer or email: dr.trefrycentre@one-mailton.ca.